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Investigations into the nature of multifaceted
intelligence have been considered of prime importance
at Jnana Prabodhini. The Founder Director Late Dr. V.V.
Pendse, then the next Director Dr. V.S. Tamhankar and
the present Director Dr. G.S. Bapat, all of them have
motivated us from time to time for this unique and
Herculean task and provided us all possible support.
The research reports were presented to a limited
scientific community. But Dr. G.S. Bapat thought that
the project would not be complete unless the concept
and the results were presented to the common public.
And he gave the idea of a small Marathi booklet.

The printing section of Jnana Prabodhini and many
other volunteers came forward for printing. And thus
the first edition was out. Mr. Mahendra Sethiya, the
editor of ‘Chhatra Prabodhan’, published the second
edition in 1996, which was later reprinted in 1998. The
third edition of the Marathi version is still in the process.

Many readers repeatedly mentioned the need of an
English translation, and Mr. Mahendra Sethiya took the
initiative to publish the English version. Our devoted
past students Mrs. Girija Joshi-Desai and Mr. Sameer
Ballal came forward for the task of translation.

Though it was a translation of the previous Marathi
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version, it was not easy to maintain the scientific
framework of the matter and yet bring each sentence
close to the experience of a common person. But the
co-writers Mrs. Girija Joshi-Desai and Mr. Sameer
Ballal - were successful in achieving the feat of finalizing
the translation in English after many meetings and
discussions. Mrs. Meenakshi Rajan-Rao, another past
student critically read the final English version. Our
Enlgish teachers’ from Jnana Prabodhini Prashala, Mrs.
Ragini Naik and Mrs. Laxmi Roshan took the
responsibility of reediting the matter for appropriate
presentation insipite of their hectic schedule in the
school. Mrs. Manjiri Mhaskar participated in monitoring
the whole process from script to print.
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